Birth and Deaths Card of Thanks, In Memoriams, Engagements

DIED

LEBLANC, Aldéric - A Huntingdon le 7 février 2007 à l'âge de 87 ans est décédé M. Aldéric Leblanc. Il laisse dans le deuil ses nièces, neveux ainsi que plusieurs parents et amis. Les funéraills ont eu lieu le lundi 12 février en l'église St-Joseph de Huntingdon à 11 heures. Inhumation au cimetière St-Joseph de Huntingdon au printemps 2007.

MONETTE, Gladys (née Clauesson) -Passed away in Ormstown on Monday, February 12, 2007 Mrs. Gladys Monette (née Clauesson) aged 86 years. Beloved wife in first marriage of the late Emmet Duheme and on second marriage of the late Jack Monette. She leaves to mourn her son Scott Duheme (Caroline Duheme), two grandchildren Pamela and Cory, three great grandchildren Jaymin, Jarron and Jenson, her sisters Eva, Louise and Hazel, her brothers Henry, Bruce, Albin and Norman, many nieces and nephews, great nieces and great nephews. Visitation will be held at Kelly G.S. Funeral Home, 19 Lake Street in Huntingdon on Friday, February 16, 2007 from 2 to 4 p.m. and 7 to 9 p.m. also on Saturday, February 17, 2007 from 12:30 p.m. A funeral service will take place on Saturday, February 17, 2007 at 2 p.m. at the Huntingdon Presbyterian Church in Huntingdon. Burial in Spring 2007 at the Athelstan Protestant Cemetery. Donations to the Ladies' Auxiliary of the Huntingdon County Hospital or the Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown would be appreciated by the family.

MEMORIAL SERVICE

OVANS, Kevin - A memorial service to celebate the life of Kevin Ovans will be held Saturday, February 10, 2007 at 2 p.m. at St. James Anglican Church, Ormstown. The family will receive condolences 1 hour before the service.

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to thank the doctors, nurses and staff at the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care I was given. Also many thanks to my family and friends for lovely flowers, plants, food, cards and phone calls. Everything was very much appreciated.

Helen Barrington

CARD OF THANKS

A huge thank you to the Ormstown Fire Department as well as Franklin, Howick and St-Louis de Gonzague for their quick and efficient services at our residence on February 8. Their quick arrival saved our home from burning to the ground. Thank you Huntingdon Fire Department for being on standby. A special word of thanks to those kind folks who offered food and lodging. Your kindness goes a long way, it is wonderful to live in a community that cares for each other.

Adrien & Judy

We wish to extend a very sincere "thank you" to our many friends, relatives and neighbours who have helped us the past few weeks with visits, cards, telephone calls, delicious food and prayers. Your thoughtfulness throughout this difficult time is much appreciated and will long be remembered. Dr. Brissette's care, as always, was a great help to Wilburn and to us. The staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, the C.L.S.C. workers and the Howick Area Health Ministries embled Wilburn to be at home with us. You shared many good memories with us at his memorial service. We are truly grateful to Nelson Weippert, Evic Kerr, Heather Turnbull, Gerard LaPalme and the Choir who took the time to plan the service, and to the ladies who planned and carried out the reception for us so nicely - we thank you!

Marian Anderson, Bill and Diane, Doug and Heather

IN MEMORIAM

DUHEME, Vic - In loving memory of a dear husband and father who passed away February 18, 2006.

We often sit and think of him, When we are all alone, For memory is the only thing, That grief can call its own.

Always remembered by Elise & Brian

GRAHAM, Christena - In loving memory of a dear mother, mother-in-law and grandmother who passed away 6 years ago on February 13, 2001.

The memories you left behind will last us a lifetime.

> Lovingly remembered, Melvin, Verna and the girls

HYDE - In memory of Nell Hyde
"Elana continues to watch over me, just as you
said she would. We love and miss you."

Wendy Kell and Wilfred Ovans

Elderly couple die in car accident

A Franklin couple in their 80s died as a result of a two-vehicle accident on February 8 at around 8:30 a.m. on Rte. 209 near St-Antoine-Abbé in Franklin.

Bernard Deschenes, 81, and his wife, Séraphina Mangione Deschenes, 88, suffered fatal injuries and later were pronounced at Ormstown's Barrie Memorial Hospital.

Police believe the driver might have reacted to suddenly encountering a snow drift on a curve on his side of the road, swerved, lost control and crossed out of his lane and into the way of an oncoming pickup truck, driven by a 30-year-old Franklin man, who struck the driver's door broadside. The driver of the pickup sustained minor injuries to his legs.

Franklin firemen needed the Jaws of Life emergency rescue equipment to free the victims from their vehicles. Life-saving efforts to revive the Deschenes were done at the scene.

Police say the weather conditions of blowing snow, poor visibility and slippery road surfaces likely contributed to the accident. The mechanics of both vehicles will be inspected. (PL/VF)



322222-140207-04

In Vaudreuil on February 9, 2007 at the age of 86 years passed away Mr. William Kimber, husband of Mrs. Sarah Edna Shaw, resident of Sataberry-de-Valleyfield. Besides his wife he is survived by his children: Peggy (80b) and 8111, his grandhildren: Melissa, Eric, Steve, Anthony and Jeremy as well as brothers-in-law, sisters-in-law, nephews, nieces, cousins, relatives and friends. Funeral service will be held Wednesday February 14 at 11 a.m. in St-Mark Church, situated at 33 Gautt St., Salaberry-de-Valleyfield.

Funeral arrangements entrusted to E. Montpetit 8. fils Funeral Home, 315 Danis St., Valleyfield, 450.373.3511 or www.emontpetit-fils.ca. The family will receive condolences at the church of 10:30 a.m. Burjal at alater date.



Jean-Paul Riendeau

in Ormstown on February 9, 2007, at the age of 90 years passed away Mr. Jean-Paul Rieandeau, husband of Gettrude Lauzon. Besides his spouse, he leaves to mourn his children; Jean-Guy (Nicole Gamache), Claude (Raymonde Primeau), Rita (Réjean Lessard), his 8 grandchildren, his great-grandchildren, brothers, sisters, brothers and sisters in law. Funeral will be held on Friday February 16. The family will receive the condolences at the church from 1:00 p.m.

In lieu of flowers, donations to the Women Auxillatry of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, 28 Gale, Ormstown QC, JOS TKO would be appreciated.

Funeral direction McGerrigie Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown